P2 February Newsletter
[image: image1.wmf]Literacy

This month we will be continuing Stage 2 of our Linguistic Phonics programme. Towards the end of the month, if the children are ready, we will be moving onto Stage 3. This involves sounding out multi-syllabic words such as paramedic, but still focusing on one letter making one sound. If you could revise the concept of syllables with your children this would be very helpful.  In class we will be introducing comprehension texts to the children.  This involves the children reading a simple passage and responding to questions orally and in written form. 
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Number work in February will include looking at 2 D and 3D shapes and coins up to 10p and giving and receiving change up to 10p.  Allowing the children to handle real money in real life situations, e.g. paying for sweets in the shop helps to develop their thinking around this concept.  We will also be looking at numbers to 20 and beyond and capacity this month and continuing with addition and subtraction. 
Homework

[image: image3.wmf]The children are doing fantastic in their spellings!  Sums will start on Monday 5th February. To let you see how the children are getting on with their class tests I will be sending home their test pages.  Please feel free to comment on the folders and if you could sign below the Friday that your child has completed that day, I would appreciate it.  Could I please ask that if your child has any corrections to complete these are done before the folder is returned to school.  Please return on a Monday.  
Topic Work
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Our topic work for the rest of February will be finishing off the work around the theme of ‘Cold Lands.’   After half term the children will be exploring the theme of ‘Space.’  This is designed to give the children some simple knowledge of our solar system and the chance to be astronauts and explore mysterious planets.  It also gives the children the opportunity to explore night and day and some superheroes might even be making an appearance!  Again, if you have any spare odds and ends that you feel you would like to donate to fit in with this theme, I would really appreciate the extra resources.

MIST Test 

After half term the children will be participating in the MIST Test, the Middle Infant Screening Test.  This tests the children’s ability to listen and respond, their letter sound correspondence, to write words from memory, to segment CVC words and to write a sentence.  As you can imagine these skills are extremely important for your child to have and any problems identified by the test will be discussed with you if necessary.  As this test is cumbersome to complete with all children in the class, there will be some disruption to reading carried out in class during this week.  I will endeavour to ensure children still receive all reading homework but please understand that mistakes may be made.
Half Term Holidays

Just a reminder that the children will be off on Thursday 15th and Friday 16th February. Enjoy!  There will be no homework this week apart from reading. 
· Clubs will run on allocated days as normal throughout February.

· With the cold, wet weather, could I ask children to bring in spare clothes as some children can fall in the puddles and we haven’t enough spare clothes to change them.
Many thanks for taking the time to read this newsletter.  I hope it has proved beneficial.  

Yours sincerely,

Miss O’ Kane
